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The following minutes are from the meeting of the Hanover Community Preservation Committee meeting 

held on Wednesday November 19
th

, 2014 in Hanover Town Hall.   
 

The following Committee members were present: Diane Campbell, Mary Dunn, Jonathan Chu, Richard 

Deluca, and Kevin McLeod.   

 

The Chairwoman Diane Campbell opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  

 

The Committee reviewed the minutes from October 8, 2014. Mary Dunn made a motion to accept the 

minutes from October 8, 2014 as amended. Rich Deluca seconded the motion. All others voted in favor. 

 

The CPC Board members were presented with informal presentation form FY2015 applicants: 

 Peter Johnson, Chairperson of the Hanover Historical Commission and member of the Town Hall 

Restoration Committee briefed the committee on the application requesting 2.1 million dollars to 

refurbish the exterior and structural integrity of Hanover Town Hall. 

 John Shea, representing the Board of Trustees of First Congregational Church of Hanover 

presented an application which requests $80,450.00 dollars for the historical restoration and 

replacement of the aging window in the First Congregational Church.  

 Frank Evens, representing the South Shore YMCA presented an application requesting 

$250,000.00 dollars under open space and recreation development for the installation of a 

universal sensory trail.  

 Maureen Elliot presented the application requesting $150,000.00 dollars for the development of 

the Hanover Veterans Honor Garden a project which looks to transform a town owned piece of 

land adjacent from town hall in a veteran’s honor garden. This project proposes to install a 4 side 

clock as a center piece and high light an American Elm tree planted by the town for the 1976 bi-

centennial anniversary.     

 Ryan McDonald, Hanover resident and eagle scout presented an application requesting $27,500.00 

dollars to fund a proposed the outdoor construction of a pergola over an existing out door class 

room at the Hanover Middle school. 

 

The CPC was briefed by Associate Planner; Peter Matchak on ongoing CPC funded projects: 

 Cemetery Final Phase BID 

 Habitat for Humanity/ 645 Center Street 

 Town Hall Task Force Meeting  

 

Kevin McLeod made a motion to adjourn at 8:45 p.m. Mary Dunn seconded the motion.  All others voted 

in favor.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

Peter Matchak  

Town Planner   


